
Town of Canterbury

Board of Selectmen

September 9, 2013

Selectmen Present:
Bob Steenson




Tyson Miller

Cheryl Gordon

 Town Administrator: Roger Becker

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM.  Adrienne and Jim Sawicki joined the meeting and requested that we go into a non-public session due to a discussion of personnel matters.  Bob made a motion to go into non-public session at 6:01 PM.  Motion seconded by Ty.   A motion to exit non-public session and to unseal the minutes at 6:20 made by Bob seconded by Tyson. 
A general discussion of what needed to be done to meet the inspector’s requirements was held.  Adrienne will need to have documentation showing that the police do not use lead shot at the firing range.  Other items: may need to update signage regarding mercury, there may be grant money for repairing the roof and there may be a need to test the ash at the burn pile for contaminants.
Kelly Short and Ken Stern joined the meeting to discuss the easement attached to the property of Greg Meeh.  The issue is whether the easement allows for the proposed winery.  The CCC is okay with the proposal and has provided a letter of interpretation of easement.   Any changes to the proposal would need to go back to the CCC.  Also discussed was how to define the border between the easement section and the area not covered by the easement?  It is proposed that the curve be simulated by two straight lines connecting three points on the border. 
BJ Entwisle, Chairwoman of the Board for Shaker Village, joined the meeting.  She is interested in the history of the relationship between the Shakers and the Home Owners Association for Sherwood Forest and particularly as it relates to the ponds and their dams.  The Board is fairly confident that John Mitchell is President of that Association.  She suggested that the outstanding tax issues would be a subject for future discussions. 
Peter Courier joined the meeting to get an update on how the Board will respond to his offer of $2,600 Tax Map 216 Lot 16.  The CCC was to discuss the issue and Tom Osmer was going to walk the property to help the Board decide on an acceptable value. The Board does not seem amenable to Mr. Currier’s offer at this time, but no decision was voted upon.  Peter will call Roger for future updates.  
The discussion then turned to properties to be deeded to the Town by Tax Collectors deeds.  Of the six Waivers submitted by the Tax Collector the Selectmen will accept 4 of the deeds.  They signed two of the waivers.  Bob is going to contact Dwight Keeler about one of properties prior to finally accepting the deed over environmental concerns.
A sign approval form was signed for Garlic Days with a motion by Cheryl and seconded by Tyson.


Two welfare manifests were signed and one was held for more clarification.
Health insurance – We need to determine what options the Town has for health insurance for 2014.  What will the LGC offer for Town plan?  What will be offered on the Exchanges?  What options are there for a high deductible plan using Health Savings Accounts?
Phone system – Bob will get final word from his IT resource, but he says it looks good pricewise.  Bob will get back to Roger with a go ahead.
Motion to adjourn at 20:20 made by Bob seconded by Ty.
Respectfully Submitted

Roger A. Becker

Town Administrator

